
 Pre-Council Committee of the Whole 
June 5, 2017 

6:00PM 
FINAL 

 
 

Present: Mayor Max Bacon    Mayor Pro Tem Teri Anulewicz     Susan 
Wilkinson                      Doug Stoner  

                           Charles (Corkey) Welch                Ron Fennel     
     

Absent: Derek Norton, Andrea Blustein 
 
Also Present: Scott Cochran (City Attorney), Tammi Saddler–Jones (City Administrator), Terri Graham 
(City Clerk), Christy Ullman (Executive Assistant to the Mayor and Council), Richard Garland (Parks 
and Recreation Director), Scott Stokes (Public Works Director), Jered Sigmon (Budget Manager), 
Kristin Robinson (Finance Director), Ken Suddreth (Community Development Director) and Maxwell 
Ruppersburg (Management Fellow). 
 

Mayor Max Bacon called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

CITY ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 

Ms. Saddler – Jones spoke about the update board in the back hall and asked that Council update 

their vacation days for the Department Head calendar.  

She also shared some updates in regards to the job trailer for Fire Station #2 being delivered to the 

new site and there will be banners posted at both locations to notify citizens.  Mayor Bacon spoke 

about an outbuilding being delivered also to the location that is not very attractive and he inquired 

as to what the use of the building is for.  Mr. Stokes spoke about the reasoning for the location of the 

shed in regards to callouts and getting onto the truck.  

Ms. Saddler-Jones also informed the Council about fire-fighter Joe Paul’s wife Lori and her recent 

passing. Mayor Bacon gave additional details regarding the illness.  

Mr. Garland was stung by a hornet earlier today while inspecting and walking North Cooper Lake 

Park.  

For GMA Councilmember Wilkinson will carry the flag and serve as the voting delegate.  

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Councilmember Doug Stoner remarked that he would request to table South Cobb Drive 

Improvement Study to the next agenda on June 19, 2017. He and Councilmember Wilkinson had 

spoken about the study that there were some demographic errors and typos. She would like the 

document to be corrected.  

 

Mayor Bacon spoke about the H.A.W.K. signal crossing on South Cobb Drive. Mr. Cochran said that 

they got a little bit ahead of themselves and would have to get with DOT.  The DOT has already 
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started the project they are closer to Plaza Drive than they thought they were supposed to be. 

Mayor Bacon has serious concerns about the jaywalkers on South Cobb Drive.  

 

Sanitary Sewer at Pretty Branch will be voted on. This is a $325,000 project.  

 

The last public hearing for the budget will be held tonight and a short presentation with the final 

updates and recommendations will be given by Budget Manager Jered Sigmon. They will also 

discuss the vehicle replacement fund.  

 

Councilmember Teri Anulewicz got a tour of the new Wade’s restaurant and it is very close to being 

completed with an expected opening date of July 20th.  

 

Councilmember Fennel spoke about the Smyrna Sharks progress and accomplishments.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:56pm.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


